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Message from the President 

Our new volunteer project pilots for 2016 were 

enthusiastically presented by representatives of Boy 

with a Ball, Escazú Recicla, and Lifting Hands at our 

April 13
th
 monthly meeting.  As we listened to the 

stories about how each of these programs is changing 

lives, we began to get a picture of what our own 

volunteer hours could mean for each of these organi-

zations.  We began to imagine what a few hours a 

week could do to teach a skill, provide encourage-

ment, and potentially transform a life.  By the end of 

the meeting, some of our members had already 

signed up to sort recyclables, mentor students and, in 

the case of Tricia Shultz, a former art teacher, begin 

the process for starting an art class for young people 

at Lifting Hands.   

May General Meeting 

Wednesday, May 11th, 10:00 at Lorenzo’s Italian 

Steakhouse in Plaza Itskatzú 

 

As you learn more about these programs, I in-

vite you to consider how you might get involved.  I 

am reminded of the quote by Helen Keller: Alone 

we can do so little; together we can do so much.  

We have an opportunity to do great things—

together!   

My thanks to Lisa Foulger for her leadership on 

identifying and developing community service op-

portunities and my thanks to Board member Lisa As-

pinall for providing us with a wonderful line-up of 

monthly programs for 2016. We look forward to 

seeing you at our May 11
th
 meeting at Lorenzo’s Res-

taurant in Escazú where we will be inspired by the 

work of the Corcovado Foundation, whose motto is 

“Working with people to protect nature.”  
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Voting Members 

President .................................... Michale Gabriel 

First Vice President ........................... Lisa Aspinall 

Second Vice President ....................... Lisa Foulger 

Treasurer ....................................... Pam Rutledge 

Recording Secretary ............................ Diana Fox 

Communications Coordinator .... Diane Blomgren 

Vocal – Membership ......................... Joan Boyce 

Vocal – Interest Groups ................. Ileana Borbón 

Vocal – Fundraising .......................... Tricia Shultz 

 

Non-Voting Members 

Fiscal (Monitor) ............................... Sylvia Prince 

Alternate Fiscal ........................ Grace Woodman 

 

Advisory Committee 

Elena Austermühle .................. Scholarships Chair 

Mary Jo Miller ................... Scholarships Co-Chair 

Anne Kreupeling ........ Schoolbooks for Kids Chair 

Cyndy Vorih ................... Adviser to the President 

Fátima Santos ............. Fundraising Gala Co-Chair 

Patricia Arauz  ............ Fundraising Gala Co-Chair 

WCCR Connection is published monthly by  

The Women’s Club of Costa Rica. 

 

Editor: Diane Blomgren 

Contributing Writers: Anne Kreupeling, Elena 

Austermühle, Ileana Bourbon, Lisa Aspinall and 

Michale Gabriel 

Proofreaders: Andrea Jensen, Diane Blomgren 

Contact: newsletters@wccr.org  

 
 

Mission 

The Women’s Club of Costa Rica  

is a social and philanthropic organization  

supporting personal growth and advancement  

of women and young people  

through scholarships and  

other educational opportunities. 

In our last meeting we had a presentation by 

Lifting Hands, which works in the slum of Los 

Anonos, helping children by tutoring. The Women’s 

Club is piloting a project in which we offer an 

opportunity to WCCR members to share their time 

and talent with established NGOs. This helps fulfill 

these objectives stated in our constitution: “establish 

close links between each other and with the Costa 

Rican people, and to develop international ties of 

friendship and to promote socially oriented 

interests” as well as to “improve the living standards 

of Costa Rica’s neediest sectors.” 

Lifting Hands’ workshop for new volunteers 

will be held on Saturday, May 21
st
 from 9:00 a.m. to 

12:00 noon, and classes will start on Monday, May 

30
th
. If you would like to be a volunteer, please go 

to http://www.liftinghands.org/formulario.html to 

fill out an online form. The form is in Spanish, so 

you might want to have your Spanish translator 

handy, be that a person or Google Translate (https://

translate.google.com/). For more information (in 

Spanish), contact info@liftinghands.org.  

#ÏÍÅ ÊÏÉÎ ÕÓȦ 

Workshop for Lifting 

Hands’ Volunteers 

Coming Up  

3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙȟ -ÁÙ ςρÓÔ  

ωȡππ ÁȢÍȢ ÔÏ ρςȡππ ÎÏÏÎ 

mailto:newsletters@wccr.org
http://www.liftinghands.org/formulario.html
https://translate.google.com/
https://translate.google.com/
mailto:info@liftinghands.org
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        The Upcoming May Meeting 

Learn about the 

Date:  Wednesday, May 11
th
, 2016 

Time: 10:00 a.m. to noon 

Location:  Lorenzo’s Italian Steakhouse, 

 Plaza Itskatzú, Escazú 

 Tel: 2588-1315 

Francisco Delgado, Administrative Director and 

Head of Marketing at the Corcovado Foundation 

will be speaking about the work of the Foundation 

in the Osa Peninsula.  He is Costa Rican and is a spir-

ited young man with great enthusiasm and a mind 

full of ideas. 

The Corcovado Foundation works to increase 

the protection of wild areas, promote environmental 

education, sustainable tourism and community par-

ticipation through the sustainable use of natural re-

sources in the South Pacific area of Costa Rica.  Fran-

cisco will tell us about the history 

of the Foundation and present 

some of their projects, including 

some focusing on women and 

now being managed by women 

of the area. 

Here’s what they believe: “At the Corcovado 

Foundation we celebrate and encourage women be-

cause we believe in their power, their importance as 

mothers, as workers, and leaders. Every day in rural 

communities, where our organization works, we see 

the power and the commitment of women: The 

money received by a woman is almost always imme-

diately invested on direct family needs. Women of-

ten lead their families by example with such matters 

as healthy diets, recycling and many other important 

issues.” 

Buses that pass by Plaza Itskatzú are Santa Ana 

por Pista, Ciudad Colón and Puriscal. 

Lorenzo’s Steakhouse is located in the north-

west corner of the Plaza.  

-ÁÐ ÔÏ 0ÌÁÚÁ )ÔÓËÁÔÚĭ 
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!ÂÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ #ÌÕÂȟ "ÏÁÒÄ ÁÎÄ -ÅÍÂÅÒÓ 

Monthly News 

Scholarship Report 
"Ù %ÌÅÎÁ !ÕÓÔÅÒÍÕȃÈÌÅȟ 3ÃÈÏÌÁÒÓÈÉÐÓ #ÈÁÉÒ 

Students are in the midst of the first semester; 

one of the students, who completed the IB Program 

in November 2016 and is studying Software Engi-

neering at UTN Alajuela, just reported that he had 

successfully passed all his first quarter courses. (UTN 

operates on a quarterly schedule.) He will send the 

official document with the grades.  

One of our most brilliant students, María Fer-

nanda Alvarado, graduated with a Bachelor of Sci-

ence as a chemical technician. Parallel with this ma-

jor, she had enrolled in Pharmacy; she has only four 

courses to complete her second year and will be 

starting her third year in 2017. With all this, her GPA 

has never been below 90 percent! 

Another student, José Joaquín Bermúdez, grad-

uated with a degree in Business Administration from 

UCR Puntarenas, and is currently 

working in the Municipal Council of 

Lepanto (Puntarenas Province). 

Priscilla Ortíz wrote that she present-

ed her thesis and received a grade of 

10 out of 10! Her official graduation 

will follow this month. 

Schoolbooks for Kids Report 
"Ù !ÎÎÅ +ÒÅÕÐÅÌÉÎÇȟ  

3ÃÈÏÏÌÂÏÏËÓ ÆÏÒ +ÉÄÓ #ÈÁÉÒ 

We achieved our goal! 

Towards the end of last year, when the School-

books for Kids Team started to program for the 2016 

school year, we made a hopeful goal of collecting 

and therefore providing enough funds to help 1,500 

children in public primary schools in the country. 

So many of you in the Club, your families and 

friends, plus a couple of larger groups, made dona-

tions to cover the 1,497 children who, through their 

schools, requested the set of schoolbooks for the 

year 2016. 

Fifty-six rural schools, 40 of which have only 

one teacher to teach all six grades, have now re-

ceived their books and the final invoice for the 

amount of 9,580,800 has now been paid. 

I wish to thank all who supported this project, 

therefore providing indispensable tools for these chil-

dren who otherwise almost certainly would not 

have been able to study using colorful, attractive and 

up-to-date schoolbooks to enhance their learning.  

The teachers, especially those teaching all six 

grades have a valuable asset to help them through 

their daily teaching program. By being part of Libros 

para Todos, this special department of La Nación, 

the teachers also have added support, receiving guid-

ance and advice at any moment during the school 

year.  

/ÕÔÓÉÄÅ %ÓÃÕÅÌÁ 
!ÌÔÁÍÉÒÁȟ Á ÇÒÏÕÐ ÏÆ 
ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ  ÓÔÁÎÄÓ 
×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÎÅ× 
ÂÏÏËÓ - ÔÈÁÎËÓ ÔÏ 
ÙÏÕȦ 

3ÃÈÏÌÁÒÓÈÉÐ ÒÅÃÉÐÉÅÎÔ -ÁÒþÁ !ÌÖÁÒÁÄÏ 
×ÉÔÈ ÈÅÒ ÄÉÐÌÏÍÁ ÁÎÄ ÐÒÏÕÄ ÐÁÒÅÎÔÓ 
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New Members 

To learn more about these and other groups, 

please go to the website or contact Ileana at 2231-

7847 or 8371-6038. 

The Book Art Group will meet the first Friday 

in July (July 1
st
) from 12:30 to 3:30. 

 

The Cercle Francophone will meet in Trejos 

Montealegre at Johanna’s home restaurant 

on Wednesday, May 18
th 

(a week early). 

 

The next Creative Cooking gathering will be 

in July. 

 

The next outing of the Visual Arts Group will 

be to the studio of ceramic artist and teacher 

Ivette Guier Serrano on Tuesday, May 24
th
 at 

11:00 a.m. followed by lunch at Café Mora. 

Ivette’s studio is in Barrio Amón, San José. RSVP to 

triciashultz@icloud.com or 4034-0110. Please indicate 

if you would like to drive and from where.  

"Ù )ÌÅÁÎÁ "ÏÒÂÏǲÎȟ )ÎÔÅÒÅÓÔ 'ÒÏÕÐ #ÈÁÉÒ 

Interest Group News 

Mercedes Cordoba Ocampo (North) (Ricardo 

Saba) lives in La Granja de Palmares de Alajuela in 

Condominio Los Palmas. Telephone: 506-6030-

81770. Email: mercedescr33@gmail.com. Mercedes 

is from Costa Rica.  She speaks Spanish and English 

and owns her own real estate company. Her club 

interests are in the Scholarship program and the an-

nual fundraising event. Skills that she can help the 

club with are writing articles, registration at meet-

ings, and greeting. She would like to participate in 

the Creative Cooking and the Discover Costa Rica 

interest groups. 

Nelita Antezana Inzerillo (North) 

lives in Linda Vista, Cariari. Tele-

phone: 925-260-9736; email: 

nelita.inzerillo@yahoo.com. Nelita 

is from San Francisco, California 

and works in architectural design 

and early education as a teacher. She is self-

employed and will be living here in the spring. Her 

special interest is museum work with children. Skills 

she is willing to share with the club are graphic de-

sign, translations, telephoning, and greeting. She 

would like to participate in the following interest 

groups: Art in Action, Creative Cooking, and Paraiso 

Book Club. 

Nuria Herrera Martinez (José F. 

Carter) (North) lives in La Garita 

near Recope in Alajuela. Tele-

phone: 8356-2805 email: nu-

riaherrera@yahoo.com. Nelita is 

from Costa Rica and works as a 

legal secretary.  She is interested 

in working with children and 

helping in communities.  She 

would like to help with the Scholarship program and 

scSoolbook program.  She is willing to help the club 

with her computer skills and telephoning. She would 

like to participate in the Discover Costa Rica interest 

group. 

Olga Vasilchuck (North) lives in 

San Rafael de Heredia. Telephone: 

8325-1919 and +1-438-939-0124; 

email: info@astroesotericpro.com. 

Olga is from Canada and has been 

living in Costa Rica for one year. 

She is self employed as an astrolo-

gist, tarologist, and esoteric coach. 

Her special interest is singing. She is willing to help 

with meetings, programs, and membership duties. 

Her skills are in writing articles, translations, regis-

tration at meetings and events, and greeting. She’s 

interested in the following groups: Art in Action, 

Cercle Francophone, Cinema Fans, and Discover 

Costa Rica. She would love to see the club have an 

astrology interest group. 

http://wccr.org/interest-groups/
mailto:triciashultz@icloud.com
mailto:mercedescr33@gmail.com
mailto:nelita.inzerillo@yahoo.com
mailto:nuriaherrera@yahoo.com
mailto:nuriaherrera@yahoo.com
mailto:info@astroesotericpro.com
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&ÅÁÔÕÒÉÎÇ Á 7##2 -ÅÍÂÅÒȭÓ 6ÏÌÕÎÔÅÅÒ %ØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÅ 

Volunteer Corner 

Jenny Kitson has been a member of The 

Women’s Club of Costa Rica since 2011 and vol-

unteers by maintaining our member database. She 

lives in San Antonio de Escazú and in 2009 she 

began helping Centro de Acopio Asofamisae in 

San Antonio de Escazú, better known as Escazú 

Recicla, as a way to help the recycling community 

and to get to know the real Costa Rica. 

She learned of the recycling center through 

Alexis Fournier, a WCCR member who runs 

Reciclarte. First Jenny helped by going to craft fairs 

and selling the jewelry that women make out of re-

cycled materials and purses made from the pull tabs 

on beer and soda cans. Later they went together to 

one of the first Channel 7/Kimberly-Clark Ambienta-

dos campaigns which take 

place on the first Thursday 

and Friday of each month 

at collection points around 

the country. They pulled 

tabs outside Channel 7 in 

Sabana West, and Jenny 

learned from Alexis that she 

could help in the same way 

at the Escazú center, which 

was down the street from 

her.  

So Jenny began going to the center and helping 

out. “Up until recently, pulling tabs is what I did. But 

now I’ve started working on recycled paper and I go 

there for a couple of hours on a weekly basis. People 

have no idea how much work goes into paper recy-

cling!” she exclaims. “We have to remove any bind-

ings, separate white from color, shiny from matte, 

and any wet or dirty paper must be thrown away.” 

WCCR Treasurer Pam Rutledge is also volunteering 

with Jenny.  

Besides learning the ins and outs of paper sort-

ing, Jenny has gotten to know the women and im-

proved her Spanish. She has also helped out by driv-

ing them to places to give presentations. For exam-

ple, Marlén, one of the women in charge of the pro-

ject, talked to students at Country Day School about 

recycling. 

“The benefits I have experienced are 

the satisfaction of being involved in a worthy 

cause and making lasting friendships with local Ti-

cas,” says Jenny. “I’ve learnt the wonders that 

women working together can achieve and how 

fragile that success can be.” She’s referring to the fact 

that now that the recycling center no longer receives 

deliveries of recyclable materials from the Municipal-

ity of Escazú, the women have had to adjust to a 

greatly reduced amount of work – and income.  

However, they are now receiving deliveries from the 

Municipality of Santa Ana so there is light at the end 

of the tunnel. 

When asked how she would recommend other 

club members get started volunteering, Jenny says, 

“Many club members have valuable skills and experi-

ence that they can share, individually or as a group, 

with local communities. All it takes is a small time 

commitment.  The Women’s Club has offered these 

pilot projects to help you find a cause that suits you. 

Your own neighborhood will welcome your help 

too.” 

If anyone would like to join the WCCR volun-

teers at the recycling center in San Antonio, please 

contact Jenny Kitson, Pam Rutledge, or WCCR Ami-

go Ted Humphrey. 
Example of a pull tab purse 

Pam Rutledge (left) and Jenny  

sorting paper 
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May WCCR Events   

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 6 

9:45 Paraiso 

Book Club 

7 

8 9 10 11 

10:00 General 

Mtg. Lorenzoõs 

Italian Steak-

house 

12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 

9:30 West Side 

Stories 

12:30 Cercle 

Francophone 

19 

12:30 Cinema 

Fans 

20 21 

22 23 24 

11:00 Visual 

Arts 

25 26 27 28 

29 30 31     

WCCR Needs Your Publisher Skills! 
If you are adept at Publisher, can volunteer about 15 hours a month, and 

would like to learn more about the Club, we have a great opportunity for you.  

Diane Blomgren, our Communication Coordinator, has taken on the responsi-

bility of most of WCCR’s print and electronic communications, including this news-

letter. In order to serve our growing needs effectively, she’s looking for help with 

layout. If interested, please contact her at newsletters@wccr.org.  

Next general meeting: Wednesday, June 8th 

mailto:newsletters@wccr.org


The Women’s Club of Costa Rica 

Plaza Roble Corporate Center 

El Patio Building, Third Floor 

San Rafael de Escazú, San José  10203 


